
 

United States Department of the Interior 
 

OFFICE OF NATURAL RESOURCES REVENUE 
P.O. Box 25165 

Denver, Colorado 80225-0165 
 

 

 
 
          
Via Electronic Mail     September 3, 2024      ONRR/AM/OASIS 
                 MS 64100C 
 
Mr. Ryan Bauer, Principal Investigator 
State of North Dakota  
Office of the State Auditor  
Royalty Audit Section  
1600 E Century Ave #5  
Bismarck, ND 58503 
 
Dear Mr. Bauer: 
 
This letter transmits our report for the Section 205 Cooperative Agreement 
D22AC00131 between the State of North Dakota, Office of the State Auditor, 
Royalty Audit Section and the Office of Natural Resources Revenue.  The review 
period focuses on Fiscal Year 2023 (October 1, 2022, through September 30, 
2023). 
 
Thank you for your assistance.  If you have questions regarding this review, please 
call Christina Klimczak at (303) 231- 3725. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Bruce Rumburg 
Agreements Officer’s Representative 
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